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Greetings from Germany! 
We are delighted to send an update about 
what is going on in this part of the world. It’s 
been a busy year for our ministry and family 
life. Praise the Lord, our family is doing well, 
and we feel that we have established good 
rhythms with the kids. 

We are in the final part of our transition 
into full-time ministry with Cadence, which 
is the partnership development and support-
raising phase. We are grateful for how God 
is providing ministry partners as we walk in 
faith toward this goal. Regarding financial 
support, we are currently at forty percent and still need a 
few more partners. Would you pray about joining our team 
with a monthly donation? For those of you who already 
give financially, thank you! We cannot do this without 
you. We have been encouraged relationally by the love we 
have been shown and the importance that others see in the 
gospel ministry in which we are engaged. Thank you for 
your support. 

We would like to share with you the story of an Airman 
who is part of our ministry in Germany. Meet Dave! Dave 
was born in the Philippines and moved to the U.S. when 
he was young. He was raised in a Christian family, attended 
a good local church, and accepted Christ before leaving 
home. His faith was strengthened while attending college, 
and he joined the military with a firm foundation of faith. 
Upon arriving in Germany and being the sole Christian in 

his workplace, Dave felt 
isolated. An invitation 
from an acquaintance led 
him to our Bible study, 
which he described as 
an answer to his prayers. 
When I asked how Bible 
study has encouraged him 
since being here, he said: 
“Specifically, I can go into 
the next week, or even the 
next day, with a newfound 
sense of direction, purpose, 

and desire to share the Word.” Having him in our group has 
been a blessing to all of us, including his piano skills! 

As Dave and I talked about this letter, he gave some 
examples of how God has grown him and how Christian 
fellowship has challenged and matured him. Observing 
him live for Christ in the military has been such an 

encouragement. Dave actively shares the gospel 
and lives out his Christian values at work, and 
his steadfast commitment to living out his faith 
has not gone unnoticed. Dave has received 
recognition and increased responsibilities and has 
been able to have honest conversations about life 
with his colleagues. Some of them are difficult 
conversations, yet he has found opportunities 
to point people to Jesus Christ. Please pray for 
his continued efforts to share the gospel and be 
a light in his workplace and for us as we walk 
alongside him. 

We do not have access within the military 
community to the same people and places as those 
in our ministry. Sharing the gospel and our lives 

with those around us is of great significance because those 
who have received the gospel will respond in kind and share 
openly in their respective circles of influence.  

We are grateful for you! 

In Christ,
Joel & Rebecca Jessen 
Maia, Luke, Ben, Joshua

To join our monthly support team or make a one-time 
donation, please give online at Cadence.org/Jessen  
or contact Cadence Donor Services. Thank you!
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